APPENDIX B
Executive Committee – 12 June 2012

Item 11 – Maintaining a Durable Budget


District Council Network Briefing Note – 30 May 2012
Business Rates Retention Scheme

CLG have now issued seven further guidance papers to clarify the situation regarding business rates and council tax benefit. There are five on business rates and two on council tax benefits. This note will deal with the situation with regards to business rates. These current papers do not clarify the full scheme and more consultations and clarification is promised around the end of July. Given the significance of that consultation it ought to be 12 weeks but that might be truncated. We have also worked with the District Council Treasurers, that feedback is embedded here.
The following is a summary of the key points from the papers and other conversations.

· Genuine concern that the CLG working groups were not really being that effective - a lot of the information published in the recent CLG papers have not really been discussed at the working groups.
· Concern at the 50% central share
· General agreement that in the risk transfer from central to local government, the constant was that the Treasury would be the winner
· There seems to be a change in the tone of the words being used by CLG - the '80/20' tier split on growth is by no means certain
· Although April 2013 will be challenging, 2015 is likely to be even moreso - it would seem that CLG are loading up the funding pot (to include as many things as possible) so that there is greater scope for further reductions down the pipe
· The July consultation will be very important
· Timescales remain very tight
· In relation to CTB - the indicative figures show that the funding reductions are likely to be greater than 10%, most falling in the bracket 12 to 14%.
· The “safety net” for authorities whose business rates base falls will only kick in when the reduction in business rates is somewhere between 7.5% and 10%. The precise figure is yet to be determined.

What is now becoming clear is that this scheme looks more and more like a (complicated) distribution mechanism with a bit of incentive in it. Those who had hoped for a New Homes Bonus Scheme type arrangement will be disappointed.

District Council Network points
We have campaigned on the following key points:
1) The district share ought to be above 80%. District Leaders need to put the point forcibly that as the planning authority and primary spenders on economic development districts must get at least 80%. Without that type of minimum percentage the incentive will be so diluted as to be ineffective.

2) On green energy the key concession is the potential for other incidental uses on a green energy site to be allowed as 100% locally retained. 

3) Town Centre Regeneration – no progress at all. The 7 year reset for the launch will further exasperate regeneration schemes precisely when the economy desperately needs them!  
I’ve submitted an article for the LGC for later this week which closes with the line “those who are planning the challenges in 2015 are planning wisely”. I would leave you with that thought and the need for the network to urgently press the 80% share and regeneration points.
David Cook
Chief Executive
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